Superintendent’s Report

August 26th, 2013
        I.
    SB 97 Certificate
In response to the action we have taken to increase the drop-out age to 18 beginning in 2015, Spencer County Schools was presented with the attached certificate from Commissioner Holliday and Governor Beshear at the celebration in Frankfort on August 8th.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
July 31st; OVEC - Shelbyville
August 8th; SB 97 Celebration  - Frankfort
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
        IV.     Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
         V.    Advisory Council Agenda
N/A
        VI.    Executive Session
We will be going into executive session again this month to further discuss land acquisition.  Attorney Nathan Riggs will be in attendance  to present to the Board of Education recent findings, options, and next steps.
      VII.     Legislative Meetings
In regards to the questions I sent to each of you last month referencing questions and “legislative priorities” for the General Assembly for the 2014 session, I’ve had the opportunity to sit and discuss with Representative Montell priorities for Spencer County Schools.  In hopes of gaining valuable insight before a recommendation is made for the Tax Hearing, my perspective was that of emphasizing the College and Career Readiness initiative with hope that our proactive nature of establishing a Career and Technical Program at SCHS without financial assistance from the state would be noticed as evidence of our commitment to all students.  Unfortunately, the once-indicated possibility of tax reform to meet the constitutional obligation to adequately fund public education in Kentucky seems to be dead.
